
 

 

 

Anniversary Masses  

 
Knockerra Church 

 

Thursday 24th September 

 

Saturday 26th September 
Johnny & Bridie Collins & family members, 

Knockerra 

 

Thursday  1st October 

 

Saturday 3rd October 

 

Killimer Church 
 

Friday 25th September 
Paddy Torpey, Donail 

 

Sunday 27th September 
Murt Cunningham & deceased family members, 

Tiervarna, Killimer 

Mary |Culligan 

 

Friday 2nd October 

 

Sunday 4th October 

 

Eucharistic Ministers   

Killimer & Knockerra 
Thursday 24th September: Jackie Foran 

Friday 25th September: Caroline Lynch 

Saturday 26th September: Jackie Foran 

Sunday 27th September: Sean Culligan 

Thursday 1st October: Sean Blake 

Friday 2nd October: Kathleen Crowe 

Saturday 3rd October: Sean Blake 

Sunday 4th October: Pat Culligan 

 

 

 

Killimer Parish Mass Times 
 

St. Imy’s 

Killimer 

St. Senan’s 

Knockerra 
Friday 8pm Mon, Tues, Wed 8.55 

am 

Sunday 11am Thursday 8pm 

 Saturday 8pm 

 

The week day Masses will fulfil your Sunday 

obligation to attend Mass. 

 

Your Parish Donations 
Totals for last week. Baskets €32 & Envelopes €248 

Thank you for your continued support 

 

Kilrush/Killimer Minor GAA.  

Well done to Cian Corry, Daniel Moloney, Fiachra Mc 

Keown, Joseph Meehan, Liam Culligan, Mikey 

Kelleher, Odhran Cunninghan and Brendan Crowley 

(management) who represented Killimer in the Shield 

Final Division 1 against Cooraclare last Friday with a 

final score of 2-14 to 1-9.  The future is bright for 

Killimer GAA.   

 

Irish Grinds 
Irish Leaving and Junior Certificate grinds available for 

the coming academic year. 

Contact (087) 6811653. 

 
HELP US to HELP YOU 

We ask that when you attend Mass you would 

cooperate with the stewards. It is best practice to use 

the front seats first. This will avoid unnecessary contact 

with others. 

We want to continue with Mass in the safest way 

possible. Thank You. 

 

 

  

 

26th & 27th September 2020 
Fr. Pat Larkin: 9062729 Fr Michael Sheedy: Tel: 9051093 

Newsletter: Caroline Lynch 0860660535 carolineylynch@yahoo.com 

Parish Safeguarding Representatives: Marie Callinan & Laura Fennell 

  



 

Face Masks  

As the current crisis continues to be part of our 

community and church life, new guidance is 

becoming available to us daily. It has now become the 

common practice in many Dioceses that there would 

be a strong encouragement for people who attend 

Mass or other Liturgies in churches to wear face 

masks. The wearing of masks has now become such a 

feature of all our lives in shops, post offices and every 

public place that people are becoming used to them. 

So we strongly recommend and encourage people to 

bring masks or face shields with them to church and to 

wear them. It is a protection for oneself and for those 

we meet. 

 

Drive in Movie Night 
 

 
 

 

 

West Clare Mental Health Association 
West Clare Mental Health Association will run two 

courses over the Autumn at 

the Lighthouse, Lime Kiln Rd., Kilrush - Finding My 

Way, a personal development & recovery course 

which will run for 2 hours/week over 8 weeks and 

Recovery & the Family, an education course which 

will run for 7 weeks. Start dates to be confirmed. 

Contact Ann Marie Flanagan on 087-7878222 or 

email 

midwest@shine.ie to reserve a place. 

 

 

 

 

 
 
This year World Mission Sunday is in real jeopardy as 

the pandemic means that fewer parishioners are 

attending Mass, with less offerings in the basket. The 

implications for overseas communities in the months 

ahead will be devastating. In many of our poorer 

parishes overseas, missionaries are working on the 

front line. These women and men already do so much, 

walking hand-in-hand with marginalised communities, 

long before and long after any emergency. The 

pandemic adds even more challenges for missionaries, 

many of whom are in war-torn countries, remote areas 

where political conflicts, violent protests, extreme 

poverty, malnutrition and diseases are rife. These are 

crises faced on a daily basis and, looking beyond 

COVID-19, sadly these crises will remain. Your on-

going support of World Mission Sunday plays an 

enormous part in easing their suffering and I know it 

will continue to do so. This is an appeal to parishioners 

for their extra spiritual and financial support on this 

World Mission Sunday. Times are challenging, 

although we may suffer here in Ireland, let us spare a 

thought and a prayer for our brothers and sisters 

overseas who are struggling to survive in the face of 

much adversity. I thank you for your continued help at 

this time. Be assured of my prayers for your ministry 

and for those in your care.  

Michael O’Sullivan, World Missions Ireland, which is 

the Holy Father’s official charity for overseas mission. 

 

After School Tuition 
Experienced primary school teacher available in the 

West Clare Area for after school tuition or help with 

homework during the coming school year. 

Emphasis on Maths and Literacy especially for the first 

school term. Registered with Teaching Council and 

Garda Vetted. For further details 089/9468990.  

  

Online Maths Classes  

All years & all levels catered for. Contact Jean O’Brien 

on her Facebook page West Clare Maths & Computing. 

 

 

 

God’s love hangs on, even when we let go. 

 
 

 

 

 

 


